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We hope that you will enjoy reading the Cape Charles Gazette which is the electronic newsletter published from time to time on 

behalf of the municipal government of the Town of Cape Charles.  The Gazette provides a variety of information that we believ e will 

be useful to the citizens and businesses of Cape Charles as well as those who plan to travel to Cape Charles  or have any interest in 

our Town or the Townôs government.  The Gazette provides information on actions being 

undertaken or being considered by the Town government, upcoming activities in the 

Town, important public safety and security issues and emergency  announcements.   

 

We welcome your responses which may be sent to gazette@capecharles.org , or by 

regular mail to 2 Plum Street, Cape Charles, VA  23310.   

 

We also encourage you to visit the Townôs website at www.capecharles.org  where you 

will find up - to -date information about the operation of the Town government.  

 
 

 

FESTIVE FRIDAYS 2016  
 

Shop, Stroll & Savor our Cape Charles Charm!   

 

The local merchants will be open  until 8:00 p.m. offering 

discounts, door prizes, open houses and restaurant 

specials!  

 

Enjoy live, local music in Downtown Cape Charles along 

with carriage rides and visits from Santa and Mrs. Claus.  

The street will be decorated with lighted luminaries.  

 

There will also be FREE Christmas movies shown on the 

big screen at the Historic Palace Theatre!  

 

We look forward to seeing you at Festive Fridays which 

runs until December 23 rd !  

 

For more details, please visit 

http://FestiveFridaysCapeCharles.weebly.com ! 
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CHRISTMAS  TREE FIRE SAFETY  

 

 

As you deck the halls this holiday season, be fire smart.  A small fire that spreads to a Christmas tree can grow large very quickly!  
 

Picking the tree  

¶ Choose a  tree with fresh, green needles that do not fall off when touched.  

Placing the tree  

¶ Before placing the tree in the stand, cut 2" from the base of the trunk.  

¶ Make sure the tree is at least three feet away from any heat source, like fireplaces, radiators, c andles, heat vents or lights.  

¶ Make sure the tree is not blocking an exit.  

¶ Add water to the tree stand. Be sure to add water daily.  

Lighting the tree  

¶ Use lights that have the label of an independent testing laboratory. Some lights are only for indoor or outdoor use.  

¶ Replace any string of lights with worn or broken cords or loose bulb connections. Read manufacturer's instructions for 

number of light strands to connect.   

¶ Never use lit candles to decorate the tree.  

¶ Always turn off Christmas tree lights before leaving home or going to bed.  

After Christmas  

¶ Get rid of the tree after Christmas. Dried -out trees are a fire danger and should not be left in the home or garage, or placed 

outside against the home. The Public Works Department will pick up discarded live Christmas trees beginning in January.   

¶ Bring outdoor electrical lights inside after the holidays to prevent hazards and make them last longer.  
 

Home Christmas Tree Fires Fact Sheet  Christmas Tree Safety Tips  Source: www. nfpa.org/education . 

 
REMEMBER TO ñFREEZE THE GREASEò THIS HOLIDAY SEASON  

 

Over the next few weeks, many households will be cooking more than usual as they 

prepare to host family members for the holidays.  Thatôs why the Department of 

Public Utilities is asking residents to avoid sending fats, oils, and grease (FOG) down 

the drain.  
 

Any FOG that enters the plumbing system, whether through your kitchen sink or 

bathroom toilet, can thicken and block pipes, causing sewage to back up into homes. 

Proper disposa l can save you an inconvenient (and expensive) visit from your 

plumber.  
 

Here are some simple tips to protect your home from nasty sewer back -ups and 

save you money this holiday season:  
 

¶ Store any used oil in a can and freeze it for reuse (make sure to strain out any 

food particles first). Oil can be kept for up to six months and reused for up to 

six hours of fry time.  

¶ Pour used oil in a can and place it in the fridge. After the grease hardens, plop 

the can in the trash.  
 

And remember, turkey grease isnôt the only thing you have to be mindful of this holiday season.   Many other foods, like salad 

dressings, butter, ice cream and even baked goods contain large amounts of FOG that can wreak havoc on your sewer system. So be 

sure to dispose of these foods in the trash as well.   

Courtesy of the City of Virginia Beach  
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UPDATE -  TOWN OF CAPE CHARLES H ISTORIC D ISTRICT  

REGISTER OF H ISTORIC PLACES SURVEY MEETING  
 

In 1989 Cape Charles was surveyed by the Virginia Department of Historic Resources (VDHR) and listed as a historic district o n the 

National Register of Historic Places.  From that designation, the Town completed a Preservation Plan in 1996 , revised the zoning 

ordinance, established a Historic District Review Board, and adopted historic district design and construction guidelines.   
 

Thanks to grant funding from VDHR, which does not require any Town matching funds, the historic register survey will be updated 

this fall and winter.  The updated survey will review the 1989 document and make appropriate additions and deletions to prope rties 

listed in 1989.  A public meeting is scheduled for Tues day , December 13 , 2016,  at 6:00 p.m. in the Cape Charles Civic 

Center to meet the consultant and exchange information about local properties.   
 

Please contact Town Planner Larry DiRe at 757 -331 -3259 ext . 15, or by email planner@capecharles.org  if you have any questions.  
 

 

CAPE CHARLES ROTARY CLUB COAT DRIVE  
 

 

The Cape Charles Rotary Club is collecting gently used or new 

coats for kids in the overall community.  If you can contribute, 

please contact any member of the Cape Charles Rotary Club to 

have coats picked up.  

 

This drive will continue throughout the season.  

 

 

 

 

MEET THE STAFF  
 

 

JaôQuana Ward started as the part - time Account Analyst in the Finance Department on October 11, 

2016.  
 

JaôQuana was born and raised on the Eastern Shore and graduated from Arcadia High School.  She 

has a B.S. in Accounting from Norfolk State University.  
 

We are very excited to have JaôQuana join our team!  Please stop in at the Finance Office to meet 

JaôQuana and welcome her to the Town!  

 

 
Pete Leontieff rejoined the Cape Charles Public Works staff on November 14, 2016 as a maintenance 

worker.   
 

Pete first started working for the Town in January 2008 in the Public Works Department.  He was 

promoted to Public Works Lead in August 2008 and to Public Works Foreman in March 2009.  He 

served in that position until his resignation in April 2016 for an opportunity in the private sector.  
 

We are fortunate to have Pete back with us and hope you have a chance to see him aroun d town to 

welcome him back!  

 

 

Ralph Bowen started as the townôs new waste water plant operator on November 28, 2016.   
 

Ralph most recently worked for the Northampton County Public Schools as a school bus driver and 

also has previous experience as a home inspector.  
 

Weôre excited to have Ralph join our team and look forward to working with him for many years to 

come!  
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PLAYGROUND DONORS SIGN  
 

 

A major renovation of the childrenôs playground in Central Park was completed this 

year.   

 

This cooperative project between the Town and Citizens for Central Park (CCP) 

replaced most of the dated play structures with modern equipment at a cost of 

$51,000.   The Town provided $20,000 and many hours of staff labor for installation.  

The balance was contributed by many organizations and individuals.  The new 

playground is enjoyed on a daily basis by both residents and visitors.   

 

CCP recently installed a sign  on the playground fence recognizing the major donors: 

CCP - $12,800, Northampton County -  $7,500, Cape Charles Rotary Club -  $5,000, 

Cape Charles School Association -  $4,000.  

 

 

CENTRAL PARK COMMEMORATIVE PLAQUE  

 

Did you ever wonder how our beautiful Cen tral Park came to be?  Fifteen years ago, a group 

of citizens had the vision to come together and start planning to convert the former high 

school athletic field into a community park.   

 

This group was led by part - time resident Mark Usry, and was instrume ntal in helping the 

Town secure $1 million in Federal grants to develop the master plan for the Cape Charles 

Community Trail and build Phase 1 ï Central Park.  Today, Central Park is used daily by 

residents and visitors, hosts a youth soccer league, summer  concerts and festivals, and 

numerous community and private events.   

 

Phase 2 of the Community Trail is now under construction along north Peach Street and 

Washington Avenue.  Citizens for Central Park recently installed a bronze plaque on the brick 

wall of the west plaza commemorating this achievement.  

 

 

 
THE TOWN OF CAPE CHARLES URGES  RESIDENTS TO  

SIGN - UP TO RECEIVE LOCAL ALERTS  
 

Cape Charles Residents Can Now Receive Real Time Public Safety Messages Through Nixle  

 

The Town of Cape Charles has partnered with Nixle to implement its Community Notification System to alert residents in real - time 

for localized emergency situations and relevant community advisories via text, email, web, social media and the Nixle Mobile App.  

The service is secure, re liable and easy to use.  

 

 

If you havenôt already done so, we urge you sign up to receive these alerts. 

 

As a resident, there are several simple ways to register:  

1.  Text ñ23310ò or ñCAPECHARLESò to 888777 from your mobile phone. 

2.  Go to www.capecharles.org  and sign up via the Nixle Widget.  

 

Once regis tered, residents will receive a confirmatio n text to their mobile 

device.  
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SIGN UP FOR THE GAZETTE &  E- NOTIFICATIONS !  

 

The Cape Charles Gazette is available by subscribing to e-Notifications .  With e-Notifications  

you can sign up to get the Gazette and regular updates on Agendas & Minutes, Alerts, Bids, 

Calendar Items, Job Postings and other News & Information.  

 

With e-Notifications , you control the information  you receive and can cancel the notifications 

at any time.  

 

We encourage you to browse the Townôs website and if there is something that you would 

like to see added to the site, please submit your comments in writing by sending us an email at info@capecharles.org  or send a note 

to the Town Clerk at 2 Plum Street, Cape Charles, VA  23310, and weôll see what we can do to get your requested information online.  

 

We hope you are enjoying our site and we welcome your co mments!  We look forward to hearing from you!  

 

Please send comments to info@capecharles.org .  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So many activities have been scheduled  during this 

Christmas season!  There is sure to be something to suit 

everyone  ï movies, parades, shopping, and other activities!  

 

Check the last page of this Gazette for a listing of events.  

Also check the calendar on the townôs website ï 

www.capecharles.org , for an up - to -date listing as new 

events are added daily!  
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UPCOMING MEETINGS &  N OTICES  

 

¶ Saturday, December 10, 2016:  

Town Council Strategic Planning Meeting,  8: 45  AM at the Civic Center.  AGENDA 

¶ Tuesday, December 13, 2016:  

Mayorôs Office Hours, 2:00 PM ï 3:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

Historic District Review Board Meeting, 5:00 PM at the Civic Center.  AGENDA 

¶ Wednesday, December 14, 2016:  

Library Board Meeting, 5:00 PM at the Cape Charles Memorial Library .  AGENDA 

¶ Thursday, December 15, 2016:  

Town Council Regular Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.   AGENDA 

Town Council Executive Session, immediately following the regular meeting.  AGENDA 

¶ Friday , December  2 3 , 2016, & Monday , December  2 6 , 2016:  

Town Offices closed for the Christmas  holiday.  

¶ Monday , January  2, 201 7 :  

Town Offices closed for the New Yearôs holiday.  

¶ Tuesday, January  3, 201 7:  

Planning Commission Regular Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Thursday, January  5, 201 7:  

Town Council Work  Session,  6:00 PM at the Civic Center. (tentative)  

¶ Tuesday, January  10, 201 7:  

Mayorôs Office Hours, 2:00 PM ï 3:00 PM at the Civic Center.   

¶ Friday , January  13 , 201 7 :  

Town Offices closed for the Lee - Jackson Day . 

¶ Monday , January  16 , 201 7 :  

Town Offices closed for the Martin Luther King Jrôs Birthday. 

¶ Tuesday, January  17 , 201 7:  

Historic District Review Board Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Thursday, January  19, 201 7:  

¶ Town Council Regular Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.    

¶ Tuesday, January  24 , 201 7:  

Mayorôs Office Hours, 6:00 PM ï 7:00 PM at the Civic Center.  
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